Herlong ...

PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT

Newsletter

HPUD 15th Anniversary Celebration on July 7th, Please join Directors and
Staff for a BBQ lunch. The District will be recruiting for our Volunteer Fire
Department on Friday, July 7th, 11-1pm. Anyone interest in becoming part
of our community Volunteer Fire Department or Fire Axillary; welcome to fill
out an application. Please stop by and see our new Fire equipment and have
lunch on us.

West Patton Village 2022-2023 Infrastructure Project:
The Contractors have completed main line sewer on 5/17. Construction began on
the main water line on 5/16/2023 and should be complete this week 6/23. A Second
crew will continue working on individual residents connections to the new system.
Contractors will be hanging temporary shut off notice the night before they make
the new connections to your home. The week of 6/19, they will also be working in
Hillcrest and Mt. View installing meters and lateral lines to front of homes. Guess
Plumbing will be back out the week of 7/10 to make the actual connections for those
homes again in Hillcrest and Mt. View only. The first part of August, Q & D Construc-
tion will be tearing up the roads and preparing to replace roads and driveway
aprons. Road construction will last 60 to 90 days, than we will have new streets!
Please drive slowly through the neighborhood for the safety of the contractors, chil-
dren and yourself. Construction will continue all summer, so please be patience and
considerate to one another. Completion estimated 9/29/2023.
FACTS: Project estimated cost $13,426,600.00. Water and Sewer is SRF (State Re-
volving Fund) Grant.

-County and HPUD has a 7 foot easement from the sidewalk into each

yard.

-Whatever is torn-up during constructions will be replaced as good or

better by completion of project.

- Rate Changes will occur, as contractors complete portions of their work.
The Community approved rate changes for this project and the State Funding with
Resolution 2019-03 and Resolution 2019-04 on September 17, 2019.
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Administrative Office Hours
Monday-Thursday 8:00am—3:00pm
Fridays 8:00 - 12:00pm

PO Box 115
447-855 Plumas Street

Phone #: 530-827-3150
Fax #: 530-827-3153
Water/Sewer Emergency #

877-467-7014

www.herlongpud.com

Reminders:

e Utility Payments are due in
Office by the 10th of every
month, not postmarked. Late
fees apply if received after due
date or balance not paid in full

e PSN Help # 866-917-7368
(must have valid email and
account #)

* FOOD PANTRY @ VFW HALL -
1st & 3rd Fridays of the month
from 9am-12pm

Upcoming Events &
Meetings:

®  Sierra Alliance Mtg—-6/28 @
HPUD

®  HPUD Board Meeting 7/11@
5:30pm

®  Neighborhood Watch 7/12
e  HPUD BBQ 7/7/2023

e  FSUSD last day of School
6/8/2023

®  Lassen County Fair 7/18-23
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